
Zoning Board Public Hearing April 29th 2019 
 
Meeting called to order: Chairman Morrisey 
Opened the meeting at 7P.M.  With the Pledge to the flag  

Members Present: 

Chairperson Gerard Morrisey , Vice chairperson Marilyn Miller, David Thom, Curtis Strickland, 
And Jim Navarra   

Guests: Thomas Laine, Lori Laine, Members of A+J Kirby Farms, and Doug Farley with the 
Cobblestone society 
Public Hearing 

Approval of minutes: Minutes of April 1st as corrected 2019 

Moved by Curtis Strickland; Seconded by Jim Navarra 

Carried:  Ayes-5  Morrisey, Miller, Navarra, Strickland, Thom 
Nays-0   

New Business: 

1. The first application brought forth was for the Laine family to increase the land behind 
their home to make it so that farm vehicles are not so close to their home. The Laine’s 
Creek already serves as a buffer that runs behind their house as well. The was a SEQR 
class 2 Matter and it was voted yes to pass it by all members. 

Moved by Thom; Seconded by Miller 

Carried:  Ayes-5   Morrisey, Miller, Navarra, Strickland, Thom 
Nays-0   

2. The second application was for A+J Kirby farms relating to the purchase of a small 
portion of land between Densmore Rd. and Transit Rd. Kirby wanted the land to make 
farming easier instead of having to stake it all out in small areas. 

This phase of the public hearing is considered a SEQR class 2 matter and the following was 
discussed. 

1.  Undesirable change produced. Voted no 
2.  Some other feasible method. Voted no 
3.  Was request substantial?  Voted no 
4.  Adverse effect. Voted no, 
5.  Self created.  Voted no 



Moved by Miller; Seconded by Navarra 

Carried:  Ayes-5  Morrisey, Miller, Navarra, Strickland, Thom 
Nays-0   

3. The last application was for the Cobblestone museum signage. They would like to place 
a sign by the black smith’s shop that measures 3 foot by 5 foot. As well as another sign 
near the church to make the current sign into a “V” Shape. 

Ray Burke whom was in the audience questions whether or not having Gerard on this 
decision with him being a member of the cobblestone society would interfere. 

Gerard then recused himself from this application and did not vote. 
They then made a motion to accept the signage. 

Moved by Navarra; Seconded by Strickland  

Carried:  Ayes-4 Miller, Navarra, Strickland, Thom 
Recusal- 1 Gerard   

4. During the privilege of the floor it was discussed by the possible owner of Preston’s farm 
market about a special use permit and the issue was decided to be tabled until further 
notice 

Moved by Strickland; Seconded by Thom 

Carried:  Ayes-5 Morrisey, Miller, Navarra, Strickland, Thom  
Nays-0   

5. Regarding the solar proposal from previous meetings the zoning board of appeals in 
interested in moving forward and the plan will be sent further to the town of Gaines 
Board they then made a motion to send it forward. 

Moved by Strickland; Seconded by Navarra 
Ayes-4  
Nays-1 

Other:  Marilynn Miller sought an amendment to the approval resolution regarding the solar discussion, 
But, it was not approved 

Adjournment 
Motion by Strickland to adjourn meeting at 8:50 P.M. 

Seconded by Thom Carried 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


